

President's Message

DE N7WDY

Those folks who attended our last club meeting were privileged to learn from Brett Butler, N7UXA, all about making solar cells and how to pick quality solar panels. As a result of his vast research and knowledge on this subject, may of us came away with a much greater appreciation for these wonderful little devices. He also discussed different batteries, what they are composed of, and the advantages and disadvantages of each. Thanks for a job well-done, Brett.

The November club meeting on the 9th is one of the most important meetings for the whole year because this is the night we conduct elections for next year's club officers. Enclosed in this issue of your newsletter is a proxy ballot listing those who have committed to run for office. I want to say "thanks" to each of these individuals for caring enough about the club to run for office and for their interest in keeping the momentum developed over the past few years. May I encourage each of you to take a moment to review the names of those who are running for office, and then select those you feel will best represent you and who will do the best job for the club. You can either bring your ballot with you to the club meeting, pick one up there, or, if you are unable to attend the meeting, please send your ballot with someone who is attending this election meeting. Of course, you may mail your ballot to Cheryl Thurgood, N7YUE

Ham Profile

Wally and Roxanne Gibbons, WB7ASQ and N7NJD by Neil Holt, N7PEO

Wally Gibbons (WB7ASQ) is a Cache Valley native and has been a licensed ham since 1969. Wally's first call was WN4QYW, "...the world's worst CW call", Wally claims. His first radio was a Heathkit HW16 and he used an inverted "V" dipole as an antenna. Wally has enjoyed the hobby of electronics since he was eight years old and now has made a career of electronics. Wally is a senior



electrical engineer at Space Dynamics Laboratory/Utah State University where he designs and builds electronics for satellites and other applications.

Wally purchased the first repeater that was on 449.80 in the valley. Since that time many changes

continued on page 2

continued on page 2

President' Message

continued from page 1

(her address is on the ballot). The important thing is that you vote! If there is an individual or individuals you would like see nominated for any of the offices, there will be nominations accepted from the floor. If you chose to do this, please contact the person or persons you are going to nominate prior to the meeting in order to confirm their interest in running. This will keep us from wasting too much time.

The subject for the next club meeting is "Propagation". Dr. Clayton Clark, AC7O, has agreed to help us understand this vital aspect of amateur radio, and I know this will be a very educational evening for most of us. I hope to see each of you there.

73 for now, Dean, N7WDY

1995 BARC	OFFICERS		
President	Dean Stevens	N7WDY	753-2644
Vice Pres.	Clint Jeppsen	KB7ZOZ	752-2315
Secretary	Cheryl Thurgood	N7YUE	563-5201
Treasurer	Kathy Holt	N7PEN	563-3643
Board Memb.	Paul Hansen	WO7N	753-4843
Board Memb.	Clint Wellard	KB7PNI	797-6718
Board Memb	Tyler Griffiths	N7UWX	750-9222
1995 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN			
Newsletter	Richard Wilkinson	nKC7HYN	563-3532
Repeater	Bill Neville	WA7KMF	753-4352
	Bob Wood	WA7MXZ	753-2119
Training	Kevin Reeve	N7RXE	753-1645
VE Testing	Paul Hansen	WO7N	753-4843
Club Station Equipment			
	Terry Zollinger	N7PEG	797-3928
Building Projects/Saturday Activities			
	Dan Anderson	KA0EOF	245-5027
	Clair Wyatt	NV7B	752-3823
	Stan Wellard	N7UXC	753-0433

Ham Profile

continued from page 1

have been made to all the repeaters in the valley. Wally was one of the hams who had a great deal to do with the original 146.72 repeater on Mount Logan. He contributed his time, expertise and money to get it on the air. He also helped build the new 146.72 system. Wally, along with several others, also put together the 147.20 repeater. The controller used on the 147.20 repeater was designed by Wally.

A little over 15 years ago Wally started repairing radios for Ross' Distributing in Preston. One ham radio manufacturer claimed that they hated to receive radios from Ross' because they knew they would be very difficult to fix. In other words, if Wally can't fix it, it must be bad. Wally is extremely good at building and repairing radios, and I have enjoyed working with him and learning a little bit about radios from him when I could.

Wally is not a conversationalist on the radio. He enjoys restoring, collecting and building radios. Wally is also a collector of antique radios and enjoys restoring both the radio itself and the cabinets. He has quite a collection! He does take the radio with him when he travels and has used it a couple of times to get out of a bind. Once he had put a certain type of oil filter on his Toyota, and while travelling Ogden Canyon, the filter came off and the oil drained out. He was able to get on the radio and get another filter and some oil. Another experience Wally had was when he was travelling between Preston and Logan, and had two tires blow out at the same time. He was able to get on the radio and call Roxanne who arranged for some help.

Roxanne Gibbons (N7NJD) has been a licen ham for about 5 years and is a Preston, Idaho native. Roxanne is Ross Hansen's daughter. Ross is the

Ham Profile communed from page 2

owner of Ross' Distributing in Preston. You probably can't guess how Wally and Roxanne met. Roxanne is not what you would term "Radio Active", but she does get on at times to talk to family members. Roxanne likes to collect antique radios also and helps Wally restore the cabinets. Roxanne also enjoys doing crafts and playing sports when time permits. Their children, Karl, Kory, Kelin and Kierra seem to keep both Wally and Roxanne very busy.

(Found this article in the September 1995 issue of *Watts News*, who had taken it from an Associated Press release; I thought you might finding interesting - Ed)

TOJO'S FALSE TEETH HAD PEARL HARBOR REMINDER

Draftee dentist drilled message

Sacramento, Calif. (AP) - Nearly lost amid the World War II retrospective is a post-war prank that literally had Japan's vanquished military leader chewing on the words "Remember Pearl Harbor". A draftee dentist drilled the message in Morse code inside General Hideki Tojo's dentures while the general was imprisoned in occupied Japan. The dots and dashes remained for three months before the secret got out and they had to be removed.

"It wasn't anything done in anger", recalled E.J. "Jack" Mallory, who made full upper and lower dentures for Tojo in 1946. "It's just that not many people had the chance to get those words into his mouth", he said.

Tojo, who had approved the surprise attack that drew the United States into the war, asked for the dentures so he could speak better at his war-crimes trial. He seconvicted and executed in 1948.

continued in next column

TOJO'S TEETH

(._. . __ . __

continued from previous column

Mallory, then 22, knew that writing out the words "Remember Pearl Harbor" could get him court marshalled. An amateur radio operator, he decided to inscribe the letters in Morse code instead.

The secret was just too juicy to hold. One of the men in the dental service wrote about the escapade to his parents in Texas, they passed it to a brother, who broadcast it on a local radio station. Suddenly, the tale of Tojo's teeth was broadcast all over the world.

Mallory confessed to his commanding officer, who told him to hide while the story was denied. Late that night, Mallory and Foster, the commanding officer, drove to the prison and woke a bewildered Tojo in the middle of the night to "borrow" his dentures.

Using a crude grinding stone, Mallory removed the dots and dashes.

Mallory said he never learned if Tojo found out about the trick, which was not publicized in the Japanese press. But a dentist who succeeded Mallory in Japan told him that the general began complaining about the dentures' fit.

